

DUNNINGTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

Pear Tree Lane Dunnington York YO19 5QG Tel 01904 552910

dunnington.primary@york.gov.uk www.dunningtonprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Caroline Hancy head.dunningtonprimary@york.gov.uk

29th April 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

School Lunches

We are delighted to welcome back Karen Snaith, our school cook, on a phased-return following a period of absence. For the time being, school meals will continue to be cooked at Fulford School. Please see below the options for school lunches for the week commencing 2nd May 2022:

| Scaife Week commencing 25 th April 2022 | | | |
|--|-------------|------------------------------------|---|
| Day | Main Course | | Dessert (also daily choice of fruit or yoghurt) |
| Monday | Option 1 | | |
| | Option 2 | | |
| Tuesday | Option 1 | Pasta Bolognaise | Fruity flapjack |
| | Option 2 | Cheese & tomato quiche with wedges | |
| Wednesday | Option 1 | Roast beef & Yorkshire pudding | Summer fruit crumble and custard |
| | Option 2 | Sweet and sour vegetable rice pot | |
| Thursday | Option 1 | Beef burger, ketchup and wedges | Lemon & blueberry muffin |
| | Option 2 | Jacket potato with beans | |
| Friday | Option 1 | Battered fish and chips | Fruit jelly and ice cream |
| | Option 2 | Veggie burger in a bun | |

Boggle Hole Residential and SATs Meeting for Year 6 Parents

Thank you to those parents who managed to attend the information meeting this week- we hope you found it useful. Paper copies and further information regarding the residential trip will be sent with this newsletter.

Sports Fixtures

Our netball teams were in action on Tuesday night and continued their winning run! We played two teams from St Aelred's Primary School and both matches were a superb display of skill, commitment and team work. The children have worked so hard in training sessions and this paid off in their performance on the courts. A 4-1 win in the first game and a 7-1 win in the second game. Our players of the matches were Freya Miller and Ben Rees-Gay. Thank you to all the parents who came to support the teams.

Our girls football team was in action last night and narrowly missed out on a win with some superb team and individual performances. It has been fabulous to see some of our Y5 and 6 girls enjoying their football

sessions with Rosie Todd this year and great to see pupils involved in school based competitive sport again! The team lost 1-0 to St Wilfred's School and 2-0 to Lord Deramore's School. Player of the matches was Evie Sullivan Young in goal putting on a brilliant display of action. Well done to all the girls involved and thank you to the parents for the transport and support.

Triathlon reminder for KS2

Please send permission and photo slips back by Tuesday 3rd May if your child is interested in a place in this exciting event. Names will be drawn on that morning and confirmation sent to those who have been given a place. If your child does not bring a confirmation slip home then this means they do not have a place on this occasion. Unfortunately, places are limited and we will keep a waiting list in case anyone drops out.

Dunnington's Smart School Council

This term our school council will look slightly different...

We have joined an exciting project called Smart School Councils where the key ethos is that **every child has a voice** and any idea is worth sharing.

- School council meetings are held in every classroom which means every child's voice is heard
- Our existing school council representatives will make up our Communications Team. However, even if children aren't on the Communication Team, they still have the opportunity to make a difference by joining an Action Team enabling them to lead change.
- Action teams explore the feasibility of introducing change, giving ownership of projects to the children.

To find out more, you can visit Smart School Councils here: https://home.smartschoolcouncils.org.uk/

We look forward to sharing with you the exciting ideas the children wish to explore to make our school even better.

Parking Near School

You will have noticed our new sign near the front of school. In the interest of child safety, please could we ask that you refrain from parking or dropping off on the stretch of road opposite the school. Your cooperation would be much appreciated.

Lost Earring

We have been notified that someone has lost an earring, possibly near school. It is a silver teardrop and is of great sentimental value. If found, please hand it in to the school office. Thank you.

NHS Information regarding the vaccination programme

Please find attached information from the NHS regarding the vaccination programme for 5-11 and 12-15 year olds.

Oscar's PBTC Inflatable Run!

On Saturday 18th June 2022, Oscar's PBTC are holding a family fundraising event in Elvington. Run, jump, bounce and slide across 32 massive inflatables on a 5k course. Please see leaflet attached for more details.

Safeguarding- Five Minute Reads for Parents

Please find attached this week's 5-minute read 'Instagram Privacy and Safety Checklist'

With very best wishes,



Caroline Hancy

Attachments

- Boggle Hole Information Letter (Y6 parents only)
- KS2 assessment information (Y6 parents only)
- Oscar's Inflatable 5K
- NHS Information
- 'Instagram Privacy and Safety Checklist'